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 Let me say thank you to those 
who were able to participate in our annu-
al meeting in April.  It was great to see 
everyone, especially those who were in 
attendance for the first time. 

 I am pleased to report that our or-
ganization is financially secure and that 
the current Board of Directors is dedicat-
ed to insuring that we are relevant.  As 
you may recall there was discussions of 
merging our Association with the WWII 
63rd Infantry Division Association.  Alt-
hough we took action to amend our By-

Laws to allow for the merger of the two associations we have come to learn that the WWII Asso-
ciation has folded and that the only thing left is a website that is operated independently by Fred 
Clinton, one of its members. 

 Our biggest challenge is to increase our membership.  With the relocation of the 63rd to 
Moffett Field we have taken action to insure that any USAR Soldier who has served in the west-
ern United States is qualified for membership.  Our challenge is getting the word out that we are 
here and that membership insures that you stay connected with those that you served with.  I ask 
that you reach out to those fellow Soldiers who you do keep in touch with who are not members 
and ask them to join our Association. 

 In closing I must report the passing of two members of our 
63rd USAR Family.  BG (Ret) Bob Upp passed away in March 2015, 
BG Upp was a member ”The Greatest Generation”, having been 
commissioned in the USAR in 1937, Served as a Company Com-
mander in the European Theater in WWII, and as a Major in the Ko-
rean Conflict.  He was a member of the 63rd Infantry Division USAR 
before going on to serve with the JAG Corps before retirement.  BG 
Upp was a key leader in the evolution of ROA. 

           The second fallen comrade is Marc Pelesasa.  Marc was the 
Senior Safety Officer for the 63rd RSC when I was the Chief of Staff 
and Deputy Commander from 2002 to 2009.  Marc was a no non-
sense guy who went the extra mile to insure that we did everything to 
keep our Soldiers safe, which often resulted in agitation in the com-
mand group.  I have the utmost respect for both of BG Upp and 
Marc, what they did with their lives made a difference, which to me is 
the best that you can do.  May they rest in peace. 

 

Have a great year, I’ll see you in April 2016. 

Chuck Ebner   BG (USA Retired) 

ONCE A SOLDIER, ALWAYS A SOLDIER . . . A SOLDIER FOR LIFE 

 President’s 2015 Annual Report Message 
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President ‐  Brigadier General Charles K. Ebner 

Vice President ‐  Colonel Alfred M. Diaz 

Secretary ‐ Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 

Assistant Secretary – Colonel James D. Wisenbaker    

Treasurer ‐ Lieutenant Colonel Beverley A. Houghton            

Membership - Chief Warrant Officer 4 Layland A. Carson 

Major General Jerry J. Josten 

 Colonel Lydia Collins  

Lieutenant Colonel James T. Wright 

Command Sergeant Major Arnold Greenberg  

Lieutenant Colonel D. Earle Sweeney  

Brigadier General Robert D. Upp* 

 

 

Officers of the Association 
                    2014 - 2015 OFFICERS OF THE ASSOCIATION 

Members of the Board of Governors 

Counsel to the Board 

 

Colonel Noel B. Pattinson*  
Colonel Charles J. McCleery* 
Colonel Thomas V. Chandler* 
Colonel James B. Price, Jr.* 
Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers*  
Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam* 
Major Howard T. Graber, Jr.*  
Lieutenant Colonel Robert  H. Smith  
Lieutenant Colonel William T. Hodges*  
Colonel Arthur T. Vikander 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin*  
Captain William J. Martin* 
Colonel Albert L. Mendonca*   
Colonel Milton I. Bremer* 
Sergeant Major Charles Cavenee*  
Lieutenant Colonel Fred E. Davidson    

Lieutenant Colonel Stanley Hoversten*  
Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy*     
Lieutenant Colonel James B. O’Dowd 
Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth  
Chief Warrant Officer 4 George F. Murray* 
Lieutenant Colonel Earle D Sweeney  
Major Raymond H. Edgerly 
Sergeant Major Thomas Gorden, Jr.* 
Colonel Alfred M. Diaz 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Layland A. Carson 
Colonel Lydia Collins 
Command Sergeant Major Arnold Greenberg   
Master Sergeant Ulric L. Grigsby, Jr. 
Major General Jerry J. Josten 
Lieutenant Colonel James T. Wright 
Lieutenant Colonel Beverley A. Houghton 

 Of Honored Memory 

Members Emeritus of the Board of Governors 
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 1/1966-8/1966  Lieutenant Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 

 8/1966-5/1967  Lieutenant Colonel Walter B. Kroener 

 1967-1968   Captain William B. Kuntz* 

 1968-1969   Major Noah F. Modisett 

 1969-1970   Lieutenant Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 

 1970-1971   Lieutenant Colonel Jimmy S. Gozawa* 

 1971-1972   Major William T. Allen 

 1972-1973   Colonel Charles J. McCleery* 

 1973-1974   Colonel Arthur T. Vikander 

 1974-1975   Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam, Jr. 

 1977-1978   Colonel Stanley T. Hoversten 

 1979-1980   Colonel James B. Price, Jr.* 

 1980-1981   Chief Warrant Officer 4 Ernst H. Andreas* 

 1981-1982   Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin* 

 1982-1983   Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers* 

 1983-1985   Colonel Thomas V. Chandler* 

 1985-1987   Colonel Charles J. McCleery* 

 1987-1988   Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges* 

 1988-1990   Colonel Albert K. Mendonca* 

 1990-1991   Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 

 1991-1993   Colonel Milton I . Bremer * 

 1993-1993   Major Dale D. Hart* 

 1993-1995   Lieutenant Colonel James B. O'Dowd 

 1995-1998   Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy* 

 1998-1999   Lieutenant Colonel Earle D. Sweeney 

 1999-2001   Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy* 

   2001-2003   Lieutenant Colonel Robert H. Smith 

   2003-2004   Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges* 

   2004-2005   Colonel David G. Ross 

   2005-2006   Colonel Lydia Collins 

   2006-2009   Colonel Alfred M. Diaz 

  2009-2012   Lieutenant Colonel Beverley A Houghton 

Past Presidents 
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49th Annual Reunion Meeting 
Reported by COL Wisenbaker 

 

 The 63rd Infantry Div (USAR) Association annual meeting took place at 
Hotel Fullerton on 19 April 2015.    Though the Hotel had moved us to the 
Crystal Room, all members managed to arrive at the new location and congre-
gate.  After a Social Hour which began at 1100 , President BG Chuck Ebner 
started the meeting at 1220 hours, beginning with an Invocation by LTC. Milt 
Houghton (Acting Chaplain).    He then invited us to the buffet to begin our 
meal.   Post meal, the business meeting began at 1300.    BG Ebner began by 
having each individual introduce themselves.  He then went on to introduce 
our Speaker for the meeting, recently retired CSM Robert N Roberson, Jr.    

             
  CSM Roberson gave an excellent talk, emphasizing the quality and self-
sacrifice of today’s reservists, particularly in the current Global Confrontation.   
Afterwards, Secretary LTC Don Wirth took the podium for the meeting, 
awarding this year’s Eagle Award to President Ebner and certificates for 
Board Member Emeritus to LTC Bev Houghton, and life membership Certifi-
cate to COL Kathy Ellis.    He then proceeded to the call for nominations for 
Board Membership.    LTC Wirth called for nominations from the floor, as well 
as having coordinated with previous Board Members, who stated they were 
willing to continue which included COL Alfred Diaz, BG Charles Ebner,  LTC 
Beverley  Houghton,  MG Jerry Josten, LTC Earle Sweeney and COL James 
Wisenbaker.  With no other nominations from the floor, the chair proceeded to 
a voice vote.   The slate was re-elected by acclamation by the membership of 
the Annual Meeting.   LTC Wirth then called for any questions or issues from 
the floor.    Subsequently, LTC Bev Houghton conducted the Raffle with the 
assistance of COL Susan Lee and COL Kathy Ellis.   LTC Milt Houghton again 
preformed the Chaplain duties, closing with a Benediction and President Eb-
ner the closed formal meeting at 1350 Hours after announcing that the next 
Annual meeting would be held 17 April 2016 .     
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(on right) BG (Ret) Chuck Eb-
ner receives his Eagle Award 

from Secretary LTC (Ret) Don-
ald Wirth.  

(in middle) CSM Robbie Rob-
erson accepting his speaker’s 
gift from BG (Ret) Chuck Eb-

ner. 

(on left) LTC (Ret) Beverley 
Houghton is awarded the 
Board Emeritus Certificate 

from LTC (Ret) Donald Wirth. 
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Treasurer:  Thanks to the very generous donations of our members and the monitoring of 
cost and copies of the Blade our financial position remains stable.  The Annual luncheon 
was again a success with 44 paid attendees. The revenue for the revenue from the reserva-
tions exceeded the expenses by $229.63. The opportunity drawings during the luncheon 
took in $271 and $5 worth of Flaming Blade lapel pins were sold. Donations during the year 
were generously given totaling $1085.00.   Our current balance is $10,047.92.  
         

        LTC Beverley A Houghton 

 

Membership:  

 Three (3)  new life members were added this past year.   

        CW4 Leland Carson 

 
 Publications: We continue to publish The Blade on a quarterly basis. We try with the limited 
space available, to inform the membership of the passing of our members, of the activities 
of the board of governors, and to present information on critical issues, as well as news of 
general interest. All members are welcome to submit articles for publications as space per-
mits.  

 

The Annual Report summarizes the past year's activities as well as provide the member-
ship with a current roster of the members, recent photos and "Whooze Nuze" update on our 
member's doings and other interesting information. We maintain a mailing list of all active 
members and honorary members (~250 individuals) and a U.S. Postal Service Bulk mail per-
mit.  

        LTC Donald Wirth 

 

 

The Association Website is http://www.63rdinfdivusar.com/.  It is updated as 
we have any news such as a death in the membership and other news of in-
terest to our membership.  It allows us to communicate with the membership 
in a timely manner. Be sure to check it regularly. 

Committee Reports 
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CONTRIBUTIONS 

 

The Board of Governors gratefully acknowledges the following contributions to the 
Association which were made between May 2014 and April 2015.  

The following members made donations of $50 or more 

SGM Sherry Eason   In Memory of MG Ted Paulson 
CSM Arnold Greenberg  In Memory of Anita Almeyda 
LTC Beverley Houghton  In Memory of MG Theodore Paulson 
MAJ George Hutson 
SGM George Ichimura   Fallen Members of the 63rd Division 
LTC Robert Karbel 
Diana L. Kelly    In Memory of Sargent Major Howard B. Eighmy 
MG Robert Lame    In Memory of MG Ted Paulson 
CW2 Loren K. McCroskey  In Memory of Col Robert Smirl 
      In Honor of COL Tom Chandler, CW Ed Curtis 
Ernestine McDonald   In Memory of Herman C. McDonald  
Mrs. Pat Paulson    In Memory of MG Ted Paulson 
MG Michael Schweiger  In Memory of 63rd members past and present 
CSM Leo Marty Schlocker  In Memory of his wife Rosemary Schlocker 
      In Memory of his brother Paul Schlocker US Navy 
      WW II 
CPT Lawrence J. Stuppy II  In Memory of COL Dr. Laurence Stuppy  
COL Donald Wirth    In Memory of Art Esterbrook and Bill Seaver 
  
     

Additional Sustaining  Contributions 
 

COL T. C. (Tom) Allen 
BG David C. Henley 
COL Richard Garza 
LTC James O’Dowd 
COL Charles Rosenthal 
COL Earle Sweeney 
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(top right) Judy Wisenbaker, 
COL Jim Wisenbaker, COL Rus-

sell Parks 

(center right) COL Tom Allen, Jaj 
Allen, Pat Paulson, Lynette 
Lame, MG Robert Lame, Martha 
Diaz, COL Alfred Diaz 

(bottom right) MAJ Ray Edgerly, 
Marci Bauer, Rae Ann Wirth 
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(top left) COL Susan Lee, 1SG Jeanie 
West Driver, MAJ Jim Driver, COL Rick 
Garza, COL Kathy Ellis, Pan Mitchell 
and LTC Wes Blasjo  

(middle left) COL Rick Garza and COL 
Kathy Ellis 

(bottom left) BG Chuck Ebner, MG Rob-
ert Lame, BG David Henley, COL Rus-
sell Parks 
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(on right) CSM Roberson making a 
point during his presentation 

(below on right) CSM Roberson refer-
encing the Blade during his talk. 

(below on left) COL Earl  Sweeney, 
COL Al Diaz,   Martha Diaz COL Bill 

Reals 
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(above left) LTC Jim Wright, 
Jennifer Shaw, Marci Bauer, 
MAJ Ray Edgerly    

  

(middle left) SGM George 
Ichimura, CSM Greenberg,  
Marcia Carson, CW4 Lee Car-
son, COL Reals with  BG 
Chuck Ebner passing around 
the microphone for introduc-
tions 

(on left) SFC Tonya Davis, MSG Au-
relia Tewksbury, LTC Bev Houghton, 
LTC Milt Houghton  
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(on right) Ernestine 
McDonald,  Iesha  

Brown, SGM George 
Ichimura, and CSM 

Arnold Greenburg 

(above)  Looking at memories  

(on right) COL Susan Lee and BG David Henley 
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(on right) COL Ben Colcol by our 
flags.  A special thank you to him 
for all the photos  

 

(below) Pan Mitchell putting the 
finishing touches on her donation 
basket 

 

(below left) And the proud winner is 
COL Al Diaz  
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(continued) 
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BG Robert Upp 
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Editor-in-Chief 
LTC Bev Houghton 

Layout and Design 
LTC Milt Houghton 

Photographer 
COL Ben Colcol 
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